AT THE WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on Wednesday, the 22nd day of July, 2015

Present


Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Supervisor 



Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman




Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman

James E. Presutti, Councilman

Also Present

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



James Osborne, Town Engineer



Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk



Brenda Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk
      Meeting called to order at 7:01 p.m.
1. ROLL CALL

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG
Councilman James Presutti led the pledge.
3. MOMENT OF SILENCE
Town Clerk Andrew Zarutskie asked everyone to have a moment of silence                              for Town of Deerpark Town Clerk, Florence Santini, whose husband passed                        away today.
4. CHANGES TO AGENDA
There were no changes made to the meeting.

5. APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the audit in the amount

of $1,076,256.10 for vouchers 153033 to 153307.  The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                 Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
6. MEADOW WINDS
Town Engineer Jim Osborne and Highway Superintendent Todd DePew conducted                 an inspection of Orleans Road (Highland Estates – Meadow Winds) prior to the installation of the top course of asphalt.  The following items must be addressed                prior to any final paving:
All catch basin sumps must be cleaned out; All catch basin frames/grates must be              set flush with the face of the curb; All sanitary sewer manhole frames and grates           must be set to be flush with the finished elevation of the top course of asphalt;                  Inspect all water valve boxes to confirm that they are plumb and centered on the operating nut of the valve; Repair gouges in curbs with appropriate epoxy concrete; Replace severely damaged curb sections; Remove vegetation growing in front of               curbs; Replace the frame and reset correct elevation of catch basin from across                           the street from Unit No. 239 which is broken and not properly supported; Soft spot                   in asphalt at curb line needs to be dug out and a new sub base and dense binder installed for top course of asphalt; Provide elevation shots of cul-de-sac to show            that storm water run-off will drain to storm water collection system; Clean any and                   all debris from behind curbs – fill to required grade and provide topsoil, seed and                  mulch; Existing asphalt must  be cleaned of all debris, soil and sediment prior to      installing the tack coat and top course of asphalt; Stripe parking spaces, Provide a               final As-Built drawings in conformance with the Town’s requirements for water and             sewer service connections and Complete landscaping as shown on the approved                site plan.
Attorney for the Town Mark Taylor informed the Town Board that in order to guarantee that East Meadow Wind Lane, West Meadow Wind Lane and Orleans Road will be completed with the Town’s standards and specifications, the new Developer has             agreed to enter into an agreement which will establish a schedule for the completion          of the project improvements, the work on the buildings and the issuance of certificates             of occupancy.  Mr. Taylor stated that the Developer has performed up to this point.  
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MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve entering into the                     agreement with the new Developer.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman               Presutti.  

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                 Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
7. ZONING CHANGE: Gardnertown Road
Councilman Ruggiero recused himself from this portion of the meeting at 7:17 p.m.  
Owner of Orange Lake Construction Joe Ruggiero and Talcott Engineering                         Design President Charles T. Brown, PE request that most of referenced parcel                     at 505 Gardnertown Road S-B-L: 60-2-62 (26.3 acres) be rezoned from R-3 to                   B.  Per the request of the Town Board at an earlier meeting (7/23/14), informal               meetings were held with Mr. Ruggiero’s neighbors.   Attorney for the Town Mark                 Taylor asked that Mr. Brown and Mr. Ruggiero get written representation from                         the property owners with regard to having the properties re-zoned and stated                              that the Town will also require $2,000.00 in escrow fees to move forward.  

More discussions are needed on this subject.  

Councilman Ruggiero rejoined the meeting at 7:31 p.m 
8. ANIMALCONTROL: T-92 Withdrawal

President Margaret Weber of Matt’s Cats (MDW Feline Rescue Inc. – formerly      SCATS) located at 1323 Union Avenue requests authorization to use the T-92                           account to pay for the following veterinary services in the amount of $660.00.

         MDW Feline Rescue

Neuter

$360.00





Spay

$300.00






             $660.00
Supervisor Piaquadio stated that more discussions are needed on this topic.

9. POLICE:

A.  Software Renewal
 Police Chief Michael Clancy requests authorization to pay the annual Police   

 software maintenance agreement of $18,469.00 to Admit Computer Services                   

 Inc. from Farmingdale, New York.   The funds for this payment are included in            

 the Police budget in Account  #3010.497.

 MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve $18,469.00 for the                

 annual Police software maintenance agreement.  The Motion was seconded                 

 by Councilman Ruggiero.

 VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes, Councilman 

 Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

 Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
     B.   Hiring of Part Time Police Officer
             Police Chief Michael Clancy requests approval to hire Raymond Nafey as a                   

             part time Police Officer at a rate of $24.00 per hour with a start date of Thursday,               

             August 6, 2015.  Mr. Nafey has completed his psychological test and will need                    

             to have a physical, drug/alcohol test, fingerprints and all his paperwork completed.  

             He has been pre-approved by Orange County Human Resources.  

       MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve hiring Raymond                           

       Nafey as a part time Police Officer at a rate of $24.00 per hour with a start date                 

       of Thursday, August 6, 2015.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

       VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes, Councilman     

       Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

10.  RADIOS: Renewal of NYCOMCO Contract

 Supervisor Piaquadio stated this is a one year contract with NYCOMCO (New York 

 Communications Company, Inc.).  The current contracts effective date is April 1, 2015 
 and expires on March 31, 2016.  The monthly lease rate is $3,685.00 with an annual 

 payment of $44,220.00.
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The lease agreement consists of the following equipment:
   No. of Units
         Model

  
       Descriptions
        8
               MAHG-N8MXX   
Existing M7100 EDACS control stations with                

                                                                 all accessories
      12

  MAHM-S8RXX             Existing P5150 EDACS portables with all             

                                                                 accessories

        1                  D2BHCX

Existing Orion LB mobile with all accessories

      80                  MAHG-N8MXX            Existing M7100 EDACS mobiles
Supervisor Piaquadio asked that a modification be made to the contract to include                a cancellation clause by month.  
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to renew the NYCOMCO Contract                 with the new cancellation clause by month to be included.  The Motion was seconded             by Councilman Presutti.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes, Councilman     

Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

       Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
11. RECREATION:

             A.  Trolley Request
      Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo stated that                

      Captain Kathleen Gasperetti from the Coldenham Fire Company Ladies Auxiliary 
      requested the use of the trolley for the Montgomery Day Parade to be held on 
      Saturday, September 12, 2015.  The line-up will start at 9:30 a.m. and step-off                

      will begin at 10:30 a.m.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the use of the trolley.  

      The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

VOTE:  Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman   

Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

      Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
     B. Expenditures T-38 Account
                   Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation Robert Petrillo requests 

      payment from the T-38 account (all donation money) in the amount of $1,510.98               

      for the following Community Day expenses:


A-1 Portable Toilets

    $945.00



LaMela’s Sanitation

    $222.70



Noto’s Italian Deli

    $163.28



Vinnie Farina Signs

    $180.00





 Total    $1,510.98

                   MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve payment from the                        

                   T-38 account in the amount of $1,510.98.  The Motion was seconded by               

                   Councilman Ruggiero.  

           VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman 
           Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

           Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
12. DATA PROCESSING: Software Training
Supervisor Piaquadio requests approval to renew the forty Symantec licenses at                    $25.38 each for the anti-virus from FLC Equipment & Supplies of Cornwall in the                amount of $1,015.06.  The renewal dates are August 2, 2015 to August 12, 2016                    and the payment will come from the Computer Maintenance Account #001-1680.0497.

MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve renewing the forty Symantec licenses for the anti-virus from FLC Equipment & Supplies of Cornwall in the amount                  of $1,015.06.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.  

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                 Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
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13. SURPLUS EQUIPMENT:
A.  EZ Loader Trailer & 16 inch Boston Whaler Boat  
      Supervisor Piaquadio requests approval for declaring the 1995 EZ Loader                   

      Trailer vin 1ZE1REV15TN001657 and 16’ Boston Whaler Boat w/50 HP                      

      Marine Outboard  as equipment to be declared surplus.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the 1995 EZ                         

      Loader Trailer and 16’ Boston Whaler Boat as equipment to be declared                     

      surplus.  The  Motion was seconded by Councilman Presutti.

            VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes, Councilman                   

            Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

            Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

B.  Transferring Trailer and Boat Back to Middlehope FD 
      Supervisor Piaquadio asked that the Town Board wait until the Middlehope                       

      Fire Department responds to the transfer back of the 1995 EZ Loader Trailer                 

      and 16’ Boston Whaler Boat w/50 HP Marine Outboard as they originally                     

      gifted it to the Town.
      14.
ANCHORAGE: Discussion Pre Road Dedication
Dominic Cordisco, an Attorney with the Drake Loeb firm, and Andrew B. Fetherston, Principal Associate from Maser Consulting P.A., expressed their condolences for the passing of Councilman Woolsey and thanked the Town Board for allowing them to               make a presentation on the proposed drainage easement through Lot 6 & Lot 11 Anchorage-On-Hudson Subdivision to be granted to the Town.  
Attorney of the Town Mark Taylor stated there was a hiccup regarding Anchorage                Drive pertaining to the two walls that were installed by the developer.   One of the              walls was placed on a lot while the other wall was placed in an extra wide area of the right-of-way.  Easement exists in favor of the homeowners to maintain the decorative walls.  Mr. Taylor informed the Town Board to consider two ways of leaving out the               wall.  Leave out the easement area only or leave out the entire length of the extra             wide area to the lot.  Either way the pillars would have to be maintained by the homeowners.  A second issue exists with respect to a stormwater pipe installed                   on Lot No. 11.  A portion of the pipe run is outside the original easement.  Prior to conveyance, a new easement description should be written and a new easement agreement executed with the Town.
     15.
SEWER CONSOLIDATION
Town Engineer Jim Osborne stated that he met with the surveyor this morning.             Records are good with the Crossroads Sewer Districts, however the records are                   much more incomplete with earlier sewer districts like the  Meadow Hill South                   Sewer District.   The surveyors are used to doing this kind of research and will                   assist with finding the boundaries and maps from back in the 1960’s.  Mr. Osborne expects to present a proposal for these services to the Board by the August 3rd                   Town Board meeting.
     16.
ENGINEERING: Release of Road Security for Brighton Green

Town Engineer Jim Osborne requests the return of the performance security bond                   in the amount of $262,637.00 for the completion of punch list work associated with                 the private roads of Brighton Green.  The International Fidelity Insurance Company            Site Improvement Performance Bond No. 0504671 was dated October 1, 2009.
MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve releasing the performance security bond in the amount of $262,637.00 for the completion of punch list work associated with the private roads of Brighton Green.  The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  

             VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes; Councilman                 

     Presutti – yes; Supervisor Piaquadio – yes.

     Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
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17.  ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to adjourn the regular Town Board                  meeting at 8:06 pm.  The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE: Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Ruggiero – yes, Councilman               

Presutti – yes; Supervisor  Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 8:06 pm.





Respectfully submitted,
_______________________________  by   ______________​​​______________​​​__​​____
Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
      Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk  
BJM – 7/27/15
